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The October meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer Germany. Roll was taken and a large number of absences was noted. Many of these were due to family and professional conflicts. The inspiration, “Living in God’s Garden,” was given by Kathy Acree.

Three new members were initiated into the Alpha Iota Chapter. These three new members are Donna Halt, Anita Thomaston, and Michelle Woods. Officers for the new biennium were also installed. At this point, the new president, Kathy Acree, lead the meeting.

The following reports were given:

· Copies of the minutes from the May meeting were distributed and approved by the group.

· Merry Greenwood was not present to give the treasurer’s report due to the death of her mother. Kathy Acree reported that they had been able to get new signature cards and information on the CD. If anyone has questions regarding dues, she should contact Merry.

· Inserts for the new handbook were distributed. It was noted that the contents were color-coded. The red signifies information pertaining to international information. The gold represents state-level information, and the white represents local information.

· If any personal corrections need to be made to the book, let Kathy Acree know.

· We have lost some members from the chapter due to various reasons.

· A list of committees was circulated, and members were asked to volunteer for positions on those committees.

The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· The topic of “Young Mother of the Year” was discussed. Cindy Thompson questioned the relevance of this activity to our group. It was suggested that a research committee check into the interest in this topic by circulating a survey among the members.

· A new service project was discussed. The public library needs money to feed family groups who attend the Prime Time for Families gatherings. The motion was made to make a donation of $100.00 to cover the cost of lunch for the group.

· A suggestion was made that the group do something to include dedicated members who have passed away so that their names will not be forgotten. It was suggested that their names be included in our book as honorary members.

· It was announced that the Good News Club represents churches as they go into schools and teach Bible-based learning. Members were encouraged to look into this.

Cheryl Goff and Cindy Thompson presented the “Old and the New” for the program. Cheryl displayed some her purchases from the sale of the Boylston House. Cindy presented a very informative program on the Virtual High School program in Clayton County.

As the meeting drew to a close, we were reminded of the silent auction to be held at the December meeting, and Kathy asked for volunteers for the phone tree. The meeting closed with a blessing and the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma song. After the adjournment, the members enjoyed a wonderful lunch and fellowship.








Respectfully Submitted ,








Donna McDonald








Recording Secretary

